DAILY ANNOUNCEMENTS BULLETIN Wednesday, December 20, 2023 B-Day Assembly Bell Schedule

TODAY'S EVENTS

Drop Everything and Read Day

Holiday Spirit Day: Holiday Gear [festive clothes/sweaters]

Q2 - 6 Week Grade Required

Service Club Assembly, Holliday Gym, 1:00 pm

JV/Varsity Girls Basketball vs South Garner, Holliday Gym, 3:45/6:16 pm JV/Varsity Boys Basketball vs South Garner, Holliday Gym, 5:00/7:45 pm

Varsity Wrestling Away, Leesville Tri, 5:00 pm

THURSDAY EVENTS - December 21, 2023 No School - Holiday Break Varsity Girls Basketball Away , Holly Springs

FRIDAY, December 22, 2023 No School - Holiday Break

FYI: The Daily Announcements Bulletin [DAB] is posted on Broughton Magnet High School Homepage. Visit https://www.wcpss.net/broughtonhs, or use the QR code below:

DABs:











PARENT ANNOUNCEMENTS

Senior Parents & Seniors:

A reminder to create a FSA ID so you will have your username and password when the FAFSA opens (scheduled to be active by Dec. 31st). EVERY Student AND Parent/Contributor must have a FSA ID this year.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1G1sIJ31HqKMUrsjjRg8zzuFtdtLx3xkP/view?usp=sharing

Weekly Parent Message: Click here for the Parent Message.

Seniors and juniors may sign up to meet with college representatives who visit Broughton throughout the school year. Of course, parents are always welcome to attend. Sessions meet on the first floor hallway in front of the small gym.

VMI Cadet Visit

Wednesday, January 10, 2024

B-Day

8:00 am

The United States Military Academy (USMA) invites you to attend our Admissions Events January 9th! Please RSVP via the link below.

January 9th / Raleigh, NC – https://forms.office.com/r/XxFXLgcAFy
ALL our students:

1. Receive a four-year, full scholarship (including tuition, R&B, medical, dental, etc)



- 2. Earn a top-tier degree from our nationally ranked academic program renowned for leadership development
- 3. Are guaranteed employment in a meaningful career leading others and serving as an Officer in the U.S. Army
- 4. Join one of the most accomplished and connected alumni networks in the world For more information regarding the United States Military Academy, we encourage you to visit our website at Admissions | United States Military Academy West Point.

Important Dates

December 21-January 2: Winter Break (no school)

January 15: Martin Luther King Jr Holiday (no school)

January 23: End of Quarter 2

January 24: Teacher Workday (no school)

February 9-10: Queen of Hearts Assembly & Dance

February 19: Presidents Day Holiday (no school)

February 20: Teacher Workday (no school)

March 11: Teacher Workday (no school)

March 25-29: Spring Break (no school)

April 9: End of Quarter 3

April 10: Teacher Workday (no school)

April 13: Junior/Senior Prom

April 29: Teacher Workday (no school)

May 27: Memorial Day Holiday (no school)

May 30-June 12: Final Exams

GLOBAL POINTS OF PROGRESS - Mozambique: Lions are returning to parts of Africa, thanks to "landscape mosaics" and public-private cooperation enabling better conservation. Work across borders among conservationists, park staff, and landowners to connect patches of land has created ecological corridors and given the big cats the vast stretches they need to roam and reclaim places where they have not been seen in years.

STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [GENERAL]

Come out and support the Men's JV and Varsity Basketball teams as they take on South Garner at home in the Holliday Gym this afternoon. JV plays at 5:00 pm and the Varsity Men play at 7:45 pm. This is the their first HOME game of the season. The theme for the evening is SILENT NIGHT. Dress in your holiday pj's.

Broughton is honored to announce that two of our students were among the list of qualifiers in his/her respective division. Congratulations to the following Broughton artists!

- Lilah Riffel-D'Loughy was awarded 1st Place in Film Production for her piece titled From Stardust
- Leo Molinoff was awarded 1st Place in Music Composition for his piece titled Steadfast.

To view these entries & other entries prepared by Broughton students, visit the <u>Broughton Reflections</u> page.

2024 LADIES FLAG FOOTBALL INFORMATION for BROUGHTON HIGH SCHOOL

Any QUESTIONS contact Coach Wheeler at rwheeler2@wcpss.net

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1uV4JJXXaEUvnWusV7UscJhXD0iJeQ4ika6zXkvu43Rk/edit?usp=sh aring

2024 SPRING DRIVER EDUCATION CLASS INFORMATION

2024 Spring Driver Education Class schedule will be posted on <u>JORDANDRIVING.COM</u> on Monday December 11th.

"LIVE" REGISTRATION for BROUGHTON HIGH SCHOOL will be on WEDNESDAY JANUARY 10TH, 2024 at 10am.

Jordan Driving School has a new online registration protocol where parents and students can pick their own class and pay for the class at the same time.

If you have any questions about Driver Education, please email Coach Wheeler at broughton@jordandriving.com.

The media center invites you to enter the December essay contest. This month's topic is about being a light in a world of darkness. What are you doing to be a light for others? Who has been that light for you? Come to the media center to get the official prompt and rules. First place prize is \$200. Essays are due December 20th @ 2:30.

Stay up to date with Broughton Student

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1yAW7dhnMRrl3luLuBW6mo2rASM5J8HWKpLkLCBgfUz8/edit?usp=sharing

Important Links and Resources:

Student Services Website click HERE
BHS Website click HERE
Official OR Unofficial Transcript Requests click HERE
Staff Directory and Teacher email addresses click HERE
Schedule Change Policy & Form click HERE

STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [JUNIORS & SENIORS]

Senior Parents & Seniors:

A reminder to create a FSA ID so you will have your username and password when the FAFSA opens (scheduled to be active by Dec. 31st). EVERY Student AND Parent/Contributor must have a FSA ID this year.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1G1sIJ31HqKMUrsjjRg8zzuFtdtLx3xkP/view?usp=sharing

Ms. Moore, our Financial Aid Advisor, will be available for in person/Google appointments in January only if scheduled at least a day before my normal day [Tuesdays] to be on your campus. Please email me if you need an appointment time outside of your scheduled school time. I will return to my normal financial aid schedule the Week of January 29th. View my website for general information and important information.

Attention "Seniors ...Class of 2024"- The FAFSA will *NOT* open October 1st, but instead sometime in December of 2023 (TBA).

The United States Military Academy (USMA) invites you to attend our Admissions Events January 9th!

Please RSVP via the below link.

January 9th / Raleigh, NC – https://forms.office.com/r/XxFXLgcAFy

ALL our students:

- 5. Receive a four-year, full scholarship (including tuition, R&B, medical, dental, etc)
- 6. Earn a top-tier degree from our nationally ranked academic program renowned for leadership development
- 7. Are guaranteed employment in a meaningful career leading others and serving as an Officer in the U.S. Army
- 8. Join one of the most accomplished and connected alumni networks in the world For more information regarding the United States Military Academy, we encourage you to visit our website at <u>Admissions | United States Military Academy West Point</u>.

College & University Reps Visiting Broughton

Seniors and juniors may sign up to meet with college representatives who visit Broughton throughout the school year. Please sign up to attend here. Parents are welcome to attend.

VMI Cadet Visit

Wednesday January 10, 2024

B-Day

8:00 am

2024 SUMMER OPPORTUNITIES

A summer program hosted by Duke: The Summer Training in Academic Research (STAR) Program provides a high-quality research experience for undergraduate students, high school students, and middle and high school teachers during the summer academic break. The eight-week program will give participants who are interested in science and medicine real hands-on experience in research methodology and writing. Participants are placed in teams and matched with Duke faculty mentors to work on an original, hypothesis-driven project, originating as a one-page summary and culminating in a complete research paper. A goal of the program is to have every participant qualify for co-authorship on a peer-reviewed manuscript related to their team's project. The STAR Program is held at the Duke Clinical Research Institute in Durham, N.C., which has organized educational and support programs for junior faculty, fellows, residents, and medical students as well as high school and college students. Participants receive a stipend to attend, which makes the program an option even for students who planned to work over the summer break (see below). Summer 2024 applications period is from Nov. 20, 2023 thru Jan. 05, 2024. There will be no extension. The program will take place on June 24 to August 2, 2024. Questions may be submitted via email (dukestarprogram@duke.edu).

Give the Gift of Leadership

Applications are now open for the Young Women's Leadership Institute at Saint Mary's School, a two-week elite summer camp with Duke University. Featuring top women leaders, we empower high school girls through extensive leadership training and skills enhancement.

Apply Now: <u>www.youngwomensleadershipinstitute.com</u>

Registration is now open for <u>Summer 2024 Pre-College Programs at UNC Asheville!</u> Each Pre-College Program will run from Sunday to Friday, with topics spanning the arts and sciences. Participants will live on-campus to fully experience university life and the surrounding Asheville community. The program cost, which starts at \$1,430, includes lodging, meals, course materials, activities and excursions.

Dates for our Summer 2024 Pre-College Programs are June 16-21 and June 23-28, with several programs offered across both weeks. Topics include:

- Ceramics
- Climate, Robotics, Rocketry & Aerospace Engineering
- Film Scoring & Sound Design
- Geology & Adventure
- Great Smokies Young Writers Workshop (Creative Writing)
- Meteorology
- Music Composition & Songwriting
- Pre-Med
- River Ecology & Adventure
- Video Game Design

For more information or to register, visit <u>unca.edu/precollege</u>. If you have any questions, feel free to reach out to us at precollege@unca.edu or 828.251.6960.